
 

 

 

August 8, 2023 
   
 
Mr. Thomas N. Effinger 
Director, Environmental 
Dominion Energy South Carolina 
400 Otarre Parkway 
Cayce, SC 29033 
 

 

RE: Request for Certification of Completion – Area 1 

SCE&G Fleet Maintenance Site (Congaree River) 

 Columbia, South Carolina 

 

 

Dear Mr. Effinger, 

 

The State Voluntary Cleanup Program has reviewed the Request for Certification of Completion 

– Area 1 received by the Department on August 4, 2023.  The Department conducted a final 

inspection of the Area 1 removal on August 7, 2023.  To the extent practical, all sediment, 

gravel, and small rocks from the removal area has been removed.  Additionally, the bedrock 

bottom has been pressure washed to remove to the extent practicable any remaining coal tar 

staining or sediment along the bedrock bottom.   

 

This letter should serve as certification and concurrence that the removal work included in the 

Modified Removal Action Work Plan for Area 1 has been completed.  Deconstruction of the 

Area 1 Cofferdam can commence.   

 

If you have any questions or comments please contact me at (803) 898-0910 or 

cassidga@dhec.sc.gov. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Greg Cassidy 
State Voluntary Cleanup Program 
Bureau of Land and Waste Management 
 
 
cc: File 52561 

Lucas Berresford, BLWM 
Paul Biery, DESC  

  



 


